
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 

 

Swimming Sports 
After delaying this year’s swimming sports for a week I regret to say that we will not now be going ahead at all.  Because of difficulties 
accessing the pool (caused by the building work) we will be selecting children for Peninsula Swimming based on their regular 
swimming lessons.  If at all possible, we will hold an event to showcase what the children have been learning in swimming this year, 
later in the term. I appreciate that many families will be very disappointed and can only offer my sincere apologies.  
 

Walk to School Week 
 

 
A huge thank you to Linda McPhail for organising all the events for our walk to school week.  The WSB team of children also 
helped to keep the momentum going with skits and reminders in assemblies.  Thanks to all of the children who made the effort 
to walk to school last week and all the whānau who supported all the dressing up!  Above are just a few of the photos taken 
during the week’s festivities. 

 
Whakapapa (Line of descent from your ancestors. Geneology) 

7th March 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 200 
 

Friday 10th March  Parent Group Picnic on the field from 5.00pm. 

Friday 10th March EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday  13th March Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 13th March Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Thursday 16th March PhotoLife Class and Portrait photographs taken. 

Tuesday 21st March Pennisular Swimming Sports at Takapuna Pool and Leisure Centre. 

Thursday 6th April  Whanau Puna Celebration of Swimming. 

Friday 7th April Beach Clean Up – Ngataringa Bay. 

Wednesday  12th April Last Day of Term 1 

Thursday 13th April Teacher Only Day. 



Parent Group Picnic 
This Friday evening from 5.00pm is the annual school picnic with families coming together to welcome new families, to relax under 
the trees and to enjoy some games!  Bring your own picnic/takeaways! 
 

Battle of the Schools 
Well done to all the year 5 and 6 children that competed in the Battle of the Schools this year. A special thank you to Palo and 
Robyn who managed both teams and to all the whānau that showed their support at the event. 
By Whānau Kokoru 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Bayswater Community Supporters 
On Sunday 6th March Bailey Flavell and Nico Moy, in  
true Bayswater School style, helped at the Family Fun  
Trail in Devonport.   
 

Their job was to help people make the right decision  
to dispose rubbish in the correct rubbish bins.  
 

Ines Gerada (Leonor and Julian’s mother ) who works  
for the The Devonport Peninsula Trust : Making  
Community Happen (organisers of the event)  emailed  
to say ‘They did an amazing job and had a great attitude  
about what was needed to be done.’ 
 

Many thanks to Bailey and Nico as well as their families  
who gave them the opportunity to support this community  
event. 
 

 

 

Elgregoe 
The children enjoyed a performance yesterday afternoon by magician, Elgregoe.   
The theme of the performance was Be a HERO and make school a bully-free zone by:  
Being Honest 
Showing Empathy 
Respect 
Looking for Opportunities to help others. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lindsay Child 
Tumuaki Principal 



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Ruby  your enthusiasm and leadership in our travelwise promotion this week. Tu Meke! W5 
 Cash showing resilience and making great choices that build your learning power. Ka Pai! W5  
Room 2 Iona  your enthusiasm and leadership in our Travelwise promotion - Tu Meke   
 Peachy your enthusiasm and leadership in our Travelwise promotion - Tu Meke 

Room 3 Edie embracing Travel Wise week and committing to the themes each day without letting them distract 
from your learning. Fantastic resilience and personal excellence Edie! 

 Rebecca demonstrating personal excellence while working with others. You have been working 
cooperatively during writing and holding yourself to a high standard. 

Room 4 Luka listening attentively to other children sharing their whakapapa and showing hauora by expressing 
thoughtful comments to compliment their presentation. 

 Dante confidently sharing his whakapapa and answering questions appropriately. 
Room 5 Nixon demonstrating all four of our school values during tennis with his wonderful sportsmanship - e ki, e ki! 
 Hayley striving for personal excellence when speaking to the class, sharing her whakapapa with 

confidence - he whetū koe! 
Room 7 Irene always showing hauora to everyone in our class.  Thank you for helping us all to have a good day! 

Room 8 Jack  always starting the day positively and aiming for your personal best in writing. 
 Samuel showing dedication and resilience during your reading sessions in class. 

Room 9 Zoe  managing herself well and being respectful.  
 Larel being a focused and resilient learner. You have been so dedicated and excited about your learning 

this term. Please keep up the good work.  
Room 10 Ema  demonstrating kindness and respect by helping a friend read a tricky book. Tumeke! 
 Felipe  demonstrating personal excellence and enthusiasm during our football clinic. He whetu koe! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to… 
 

Gabby Kwok (7) and Hayley Rose Castens (7) celebrating birthdays this week.  We hope you both have the 
best of days celebrating with your family and friends! 
 

Scholastic Book Club Co-ordinator 
We are looking for a new book club co-ordinator to take over from our current fabulous co-ordinator, Debbie Ormsby.   
This is a job where most of the tasks can be carried out in the comfort of your own home.  Books are ordered online and 
delivered to school ready for sorting and distribution to students and teachers.   
 
Debbie is available for training until the end of this term so, if you think you may be interested in taking on this role, please pop 
in to the school office to discuss or call Fiona or Irene on 445 6226 for more details. 



                     Parent Group AGM When: Tonight, 7th March at 7.30 pm 
Where: Bayswater School Staff Room 
 

The Parent Group wish to extend a warm welcome to all parents 
and caregivers to join them at their AGM. 
 

The Parent Group are a group of parents and caregivers who 
work together to organise fun and memorable events to raise 
funds for the school (examples are discos, sausage sizzles, 
raffles, movie nights and the duathlon).  Currently, the parent 
group is focussed on raising funds and applying for grants for 
new rain/shade covers for the front of the classrooms and 
upgrading the senior playground. 
 

You are welcome to either just turn up to the AGM on Tuesday or if 
you aren’t able to attend that meeting, but would like to get involved 
please speak to your child’s teacher, or contact Shelley Davies for 
more information (Shelley.davies@rocketmail.com).  Monthly 
meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm. 

 

Class and Portrait Photographs 
 

PhotoLife Studios will be visiting Bayswater School this Thursday, 16th March, to take individual, class 
and sibling photographs. 
 

All photographs are ordered and paid for online with the exception of Sibling photos. 
 

Sibling order envelopes are available from the school office and need to be returned, along with 
your payment, to the school office by Wednesday 15th March. 
 

 

Community Notices 

Dance Classes - Takapuna 
Girly Jazz, Hip Hop Funk , Pre School Beat Bop , Adults Dance Fit.  For more info contact - Jessica Mandella on 021 808 428 or 
email jessicamandella@hotmail.com 
 

Guitar Lessons 
Guitar Lessons are available at Bayswater School in 2017 through Dave Gatman from Musiqhub.  If you would like to enrol your 
child to start Guitar Lessons in 2017 please call Dave on 021 222 1456 or email dave.gatman@musiqhub.co.nz.  Or for more 
information, please visit www.musiqhub.co.nz.  Thank you. 
 

Kids Athletics Series - Free 
Kids can have a go at a variety of athletic activities for free in a non-competitive environment including high jump, running races, 
shot put, agility games and more.  For kids aged 5ish to 11ish.  For more info contact Maria or Carolyn on 445 9533 or email: 
maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz 
 

Organised by the Devonport Peninsula Trust. Special thanks to the Devonport-Takapuna Local Board for their support.  
Tuesdays 21st February to 28th March 4:00pm to 6:00pm Vauxhall Sports Reserve, Rugby Grounds, Devonport 
 

Scottish Country Dancing 
Leave the IPad at home, exercise to lively music, make new friends. 
Who:  Girls and Boys 7 to 12 years old    Why:  Fun friendly group 
When:  Thursdays 4.45 to 5.30pm Where: Senior Citizens Hall Milford (Behind New World) 
Cost:   $20 term (includes shoe hire) Commencing: 2nd March 2017 
 

Call Liz on 948 6864 or Lois on 440 5568 or email milford@dancescottish.org.nz 
 

Football Kidz Skills Clinics at Bayswater School 
 

Football Kidz are coming back to hold fun clinics at the school.  
Girls and boys from years 0-6 are welcome to participate.  
They'll play fun games, learn exciting new skill techniques,  
play small matches and make new friends all under the  
guidance of our great team of qualified coaches. 
 
When: 5 weekly sessions starting Tuesday, 7th March 
Time:  Lunch time 
Where:  School Field 
Cost:  $49 per child, $24 per extra sibling 
 

Xtreme Rhythmix  
Xtreme Rhythmix now has more exciting classes for beginners in rhythmic  
gymnastics in the North Shore Events Centre complex!  Come along and learn  
fun skills with ropes, hoops, balls, clubs and ribbons.  Pre-competitive classes  
available on Wednesdays and Saturdays.  Email xtremerg@gmail.com for  
more information or to book in for a trial class. 



Camp Fundraiser 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gold coin donation to watch the show 
 

Kids are invited to take part in the 2017 Bayswater’s Got Talent  
dancers, singers, magicians, athletes, poets etc. 

 

Semi finals 

Whãnau Puna (Rooms 7-10) Wednesday 22 March  

Whãnau Wai (Rooms 3-5) Wednesday 22 March  

Whãnau Kokoru (Rooms 1-2) Thursday 23 March  
 

Finalists to perform at the  
Bayswater’s Got Talent Final 

Tuesday 11 April 9:00am 
 

Gold coin donation for kids 

$5 per adult (Finals show) 
 

Fill in an entry form and hand in to your teacher or Marianne by Friday 17th March 

___________________________________________________ 

 

Bayswater’s Got Talent 2017 
Semi finalist entry form 

 

I/We ________________________________________________________  
 
 

Rm/s _________ would like to participate at the Bayswater’s Got Talent semi final. 
 

☐    Whãnau Puna        ☐  Whãnau Wai        ☐   Whãnau Kokoru 
 

 

            Type of act: …………………………………………………………………….…… 



 

Pilates, Fitness and Yoga Classes in Devonport 
My Bodyworks Fitness classes at Victoria Hall, 2 Lake Rd on Mondays at 11:15am.  Sessions 
include cardio, strength, core, fun and laughter. 
 

Pilates mat classes are at L’Ecole de Danse, 24 Vauxhall Rd on  
Thursday 10:15am & Friday 11:15am.   
Pilates works on your posture, strength, tone, flexibility, agility and  
overall wellbeing. 
 

Yoga classes on Wednesday and Thursday at 9am at  
l’Ecole de Dance, 24 Vauxhall Rd. 
 

All levels are welcome from absolute beginners to elite athletes,  
small friendly classes. Experienced  
qualified local instructors.  Invest the time in yourself, casual  
rate is $15 or $60 for 5 sessions.  
Please contact Annaliese on 021 036 0668 to book or for more information. 
 



 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Repair Café is a free pop up event where people 
can bring broken and damaged belongings. Local 
volunteer experts will sit down with them, share their 
knowledge and do their best to repair things. 
 

Bayswater School Hall – Sat 25th March 
11am-2pm 
 
 

      
 

Small Electrical Appliances – Bikes – Clothes – 
Toys Small pieces of Furniture  

 
 

Email: stephen@ancad.org.nz or call: 022 390 
7199 if you’d like to know more or ask about a 
particular item. 
More info here: www.repaircafe.org 

     

 


